Unapproved

SELECTBOARD MINUTES SEPTEMBER 26, 2023

MEMBERS PRESENT: Thomas Wilson, Linda Montague, Deborah Baker, Charles Rockwell and Philip E. Mazzucco.

OTHERS PRESENT: Andrea Lenhardt, Donald Lewis, Carol Ann Hawkins, Andrew Delano, Kim Perkins, John LaVecchia, Christina Cosgrove, Gordon Patrick, Jed Rubin, Arlene Bentley and William Meyer.

Meeting called to order at 6:35 p.m.

TOWN CLERK:

- 1. On October 4th there will be a telephone meeting concerning the ARPA funds with Vermont League of Cities and Towns.
- 2. Town Office will be closed until 1:00 p.m. on October 12th for a seminar on vote tabulator training.

TREASUER'S REPORT:

Cash on hand August 1, 23 \$468,552.18
Receivables \$670,631.40
Disbursements 72,461.93
Cash on hand August 31, 23 \$1,066,721.65

COMUNICATIONS:

- John and Debbie are going to work on the MTAP through the Bennington County Regional Commission. Energy needs can be provided for the Town Office or Library. Waste water and community development services are also available. We need to decide what of these programs we need to participate in.
- 2. Several Hebron Road residents were tonight to give their concerns about speeding on that road. Tom suggested that a traffic study be done in order that speed limit signs be installed along the road.

OLD BUSINESS:

- 1. Highway:
 - Now Paving done on a section of Route 153. Our winter sand will be coming in soon.
- 2. Town Green must still plan where the drilled well will be located.
- 3. Bill Meyer said that more advertising has to be done for the new internet service provided by Fidium.

EXECUTIVE SESSION:

Motion by Linda, seconded by Debbie to go into executive session. Motion carried. Went into executive session and at 7:40 p.m. and came out at 7:43 p.m.

Motion by Debbie, seconded by Phil to adjourn. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Linda Montague Selectboard Clerk